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MOTION: PEEPLES/WILLIAMS to approve a pilot for all-door boarding on 25 buses operating on lines 

in Oakland and Berkeley. The motion carried by the following vote:

 Action  Text: 

Service Planning Manager Michael Eshleman presented the staff report.

Director Peeples commented that he was in support of the pilot and had been 

advocating for it for many years

Vice President Ortiz was concerned about fare evasion and how the District planned 

to address  it.  She also asked how long the pilot would be in place.  Mr. Eshleman 

responded that the pilot would extend throughout the shelter in place order and 

until U.C. Berkeley resumes classes.  He further commented that staff would review 

camera footage to assess fare evasion and bring the findings back to the Board.

Director Young asked how someone would know that rear-door boarding was 

available.  Mr. Eshleman explained that rear-door boarding will only be available on 

two lines and passengers will be made aware of the program on the bus.

Director Harper commented in support of the pilot, but shared concerns about fare 

evasion.  He asked that staff advise the Board ahead of time on what data they plan 
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to collect and  how it will be analyzed.

Director Shaw asked if there would be Automatic Passenger Counters on the buses 

in the pilot, to which Mr. Eshleman advised that the buses would be equipped with 

the devices.

President Wallace, Vice President Ortiz, Director Harper, Director 

Williams, Director Shaw, Director Peeples, Director Young

7Ayes:
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